To: The Committee Secretary

Senate Legal and Constitutional References Committee 

Parliament House

Canberra ACT 2600

Australia

Dear Sir/Madam,

This brief submission is in response to the invitation for public comment as part of the Committee's Inquiry into Australian Expatriates.

I say brief notwithstanding that I have lived abroad on and off for nearly 20 years at various times (including time in the diplomatic service) - and now for some 12 years in the UK. There is much that I could say in this regard but time does not permit for that just now. I will note in passing however that recent (overdue) changes on dual nationality in what is now a globalised world were much welcomed by a great many expats, especially those with business and other interests in Europe. 

On the matter of voting rights I have one important suggestion. While I appreciate that there would be practical difficulties in enrolling expats in Australian parliamentary constituencies in which they were no longer living, as Australian nationals there is no reason why they should not be enrolled to vote at Referendums - which involve Constitutional issues of the greatest importance for ALL Australians. For instance on the issue of monarchy/republic, an Australian national wherever they might then be residing (and however long they were abroad) should as Australian nationals be entitled to participate in that process. So I would strongly advocate that a Supplementary Roll be created for Australians abroad and that it be activated for Referenda and processes of that nature which did not involve the election of constituency parliamentarians.

I trust the above suggestion may be useful.

Regards,

ANDREW FARRAN

